
TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

OCTOBER 17, 1988 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmembers J. V. Stone 

Brooks Compton 
Sally Beals 
Bernard Samples 
Jeffrey Siler 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 

Mr. Kenning reviewed the following Bids received for the 
rental of uniforms to be used by the Service Department of the 
City of Centerville, for a two year period: 

Arrow Uniform Rental $12,542.00 
Dayton, Ohio 
Domestic Linen & Supply Company 14,364.40 
Vandalia, Ohio 
Aratex Services, Inc. 12,721 . 10 
Dayton, Ohio 
He recommended that the Bid submitted by Aratex Services, 

Inc. in the amount of $12,721.10 be accepted, in consideration of 
the fact that Aratex maintains local service facilities while the 
other two Bidders ship uniforms to Michigan for service and 
repair. Mayor Heintz emphasized the need for employees handling 
waste to wear gloves and suggested that seasonal workers in the 
Service Department be furnished uniforms during their employment 
with the City. 

The Appeal filed by Tifton Greens against a decision 
rendered by the Planning Commission during their Meeting on 
August 30, 1988, denying their Variance Application to permit 
solid fences in excess of the permitted height in designated 
areas and the erection of an additional ground mounted sign, was 
again discussed by Council. The suggestion was made that 
mounting be provided in front of the fence bordering Clyo Road 
high enough to de-emphasize the fence. Landscaping could also be 
put in place in the fenced areas. 
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